
 

CITY COUNCIL 

WORK SESSION 

MEMORANDUM 

 

TO: City Council 

FROM: Matthew R. Schmitz, MPA - City Manager 

DATE OF MEETING: February 3, 2025 

ITEM TITLE: Police Chief Selection Process 

 

DISCUSSION: 

Staff would like to talk to the Council about how best to move forward with the selection process for the 
replacement of the Police Chief when Chief Niedert retires this fall. 

It is worth noting that the City Code states, in section 30.06 of the IMC, “The Mayor shall appoint and 
dismiss the Police Chief subject to the consent of a majority of the Council.” 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends discussion of this topic. No action is needed at this meeting, as any decision items 
needed would be brought forward to a City Council meeting for approval. 

 


